
3. OPERATIONAL SERVICES MANAGEMENT PLAN 2021/22

The panel considered a report (copies of which had been circulated) by
the Head of Operational Services making them aware of the Operational
Services Management Plan for 2021/22.

It was recommended that the panel note the:

1. Successful delivery of the 2020/21 Management Plan outcomes in
challenging circumstances due to the pandemic;

2. Contents of the report, and;

3. Detail of the 2021/22 Management Plan.

Decision

To note the content of the report.


